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WELCOME

The best way to stay up to date with all the happenings of the CRC &
Wandering Shire is to follow us on Facebook. 

CRC - https://www.facebook.com/wanderingcrc
Shire - https://www.facebook.com/Wanderingshire

To Our Monthly Community Newsletter
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KEEP UP TO DATE

Per month
1/4 page: $16.00
1/2 page: $23.00
Full page: $52.00

11 editions - yearly
1/4 page: $96.00

1/2 page: $137.00
Full page: $309.00

Advertise in the Echo
50 hard copies printed per month  

emailed to over 160 contacts
NO JANUARY EDITION

Contact the Wandering CRC
Phone: 08 9884 1561
Email: crc@wandering.wa.gov.au
Monday - Thursday 
9am - 4pm
Closed public holidays

Are you wishing to put an article in the December edition of the Echo? 
The deadline for submissions is 9AM MONDAY 28TH NOVEMBER. 



On behalf of the Shire of Wandering I would like to take the opportunity of send 
out a huge congratulations to the Committees and the huge legion to Volunteers 
that helped put together and run the 2022 WCoW and Annual Fair.

It was fantastic to see such a huge turnout for these events with families and 
people “wandering” our town and amenities and enjoying all the events and 
displays.

Both events worked in together seamlessly to create a vibrant entertaining 
weekend. The format worked very well and helped showcase our community to a 
massive audience.

We applaud your ongoing collective efforts and look forward to assisting both 
committees where needed in 2023. Well done.

It was a stunning event.

Paul Treasure
Deputy Shire President
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From the Deputy Shire President

SECOND FIRE TRUCK GETS DELIVERED TO 
WANDERING FROM SOUTH 32
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2022 Wandering Fair
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2022 Wandering Camp

Out Weekend
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The big weekend!
Congratulations to those who organised the events of the Campout weekend as there was
once again a great opportunity to showcase our locality and community.
Lions were once again proud to be involved in the workings of the Campout and Fair
weekend.
One of the attractions at the Fair ground was the presence and patronage of the Lions
Cancer Screening Bus. The screening tasks, record keeping and driving, of the bus are

carried out entirely by volunteers and strongly supported by Lions in general. Wandering

Lions are keen financial contributors to the screening bus overheads.
An exercise such as this produces interesting statistics which Lions are able to share.
There where 42 local clients booked into 70 available time slots. By the end of the screening
period all available time slots were filled by walk in patrons and an additional 26 were
accommodated meaning 96 people were able to partake.
There were 62 females and 34 males. There were 5 people referred. 15 lesions were
discovered, 2 being threatening. It is carefully noted that all lesions are only suspect until

proven otherwise by further investigation.
55 clients had not been checked for over 12 months and 27 had never been checked.
From Wandering the screening bus had another fully booked next day at Boddington.
For those who took advantage of the screening, well done. And a great thank you to the
volunteer specialist doctors.
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Wandering Lions Club

Wandering History Group Meeting
2pm

Monday 28th November 2022 @ the CRC
All welcome!
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Wandering CWA 

 

 

 

Wandering CWA 
Wandering Fair  

An enormous THANK YOU to everyone that visited us 

at the CWA Rooms as part of the Wandering Fair 

(and on the Saturday of WCOW) recently! 

We were very lucky with the weather, and we were certainly kept busy 

serving our Devonshire Teas and selling plants and baked goods galore, 

and our “Quilts on the Fence” display livened up the yard. 

A huge thank you to all our volunteers 

that helped us on the day too, you made all the difference! 

A big thank you also to Audika 

who came along again and provided free hearing tests. 

 

             

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next meeting of the Wandering CWA 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF MEETING DAY FOR THIS MONTH 

to Thursday 17 November 

1pm meeting with afternoon tea to follow. Everyone welcome! 
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Council Corner  

At Council’s Ordinary MeeƟng held on 20 October 2022, the following maƩers were listed 
on the agenda: 
 Council MeeƟng Dates 2023  
 Request to Waive Fees 
 Policy Manual Review 
 2022/23 Annual Budget 
 ExisƟng Outbuilding and Water Tank 
 
To view the minutes of this meeƟng go to the Shire Website www.wandering.wa.gov.au 

COUNCIL MEETING NOTES 

 

17 November 2022 
15 December 2022 

 

MeeƟngs are held on the third Thursday of 
the month and commence at 3:30pm unless 
otherwise adverƟsed.  All welcome.    

Agenda and Minutes can be located on the 
Shire’s website www.wandering.wa.gov.au  

COUNCIL MEETING DATES – 2022 

SHIRE COUNCILLOR CONTACT INFORMATION 

Cr Ian Turton (President) 0428 876 033                                 Cr Gillian Hansen 0488 911 902 
Cr Paul Treasure (Deputy President) 0428 506 553             Cr Max WaƩs 0428 841 069 
Cr Graeme Parsons 0428 876 631                                           Cr Sheryl LiƩle 0414 586 893 

Please be advised that the restricted burning period is now in place. Please contact your 
local Brigade Captain if you wish to be issued a permit to burn. 
 

Wandering Town ‐ Shaun Brand 0429 433 452 
Wandering Town 2 ‐ Graham Treasure 0427 841 083  
Wandering ‐ Tim Treasure 0458 653 521 
CodjatoƟne ‐ Peter Monk 0429 887 725 
HasƟngs ‐ Anthony Turton 0428 876 042 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

The Community CiƟzen of the Year Awards celebrate the      
posiƟve news stories of our ciƟzens who are worthy of the 
community's aƩenƟon, recognising those who are role 
models and who inspire us with their achievements and 
challenge us to make our own contribuƟon to creaƟng a 
beƩer community. If you know an individual or a group 
doing great things in our community, nominate them now 
for a 2023 Community CiƟzen of the Year Award. Please 
contact the Shire for a nominaƟon form.  

AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 



Council Corner  

2022 / 2023 RATES NOTICES 
 

Rates noƟces have now been issued.  Thank you for your paƟence with the delay in the issuing of noƟces for this financial 
year.   
 
Due dates are as follows: 

OpƟon 1‐ One Payment (with early payment discount) due by 16 November 2022. 
OpƟon 2‐ One Payment (without early payment discount) due by 30 November 2022. 
OpƟon 3‐ Two (2) instalments due on 30 November 2022 and  30 January 2023. 
OpƟon 4‐Four (4) instalments due on 30 November 2022, 30 January 2023, 31 March 2023, 30 May 2023. 

 
Please note you are able to make a payment on your rates at any Ɵme of year, please use your rates noƟce assessment 
number as a reference.  If you wish to pay off your rates in weekly, fortnightly or monthly instalments an arrangement 

NEW SHORT TERM ACCOMMODATION RENTAL 

The Shire is offering a house for short term rentals.  The house has four bedrooms and a large living areas and is now    
available to be booked for $250 per night (two night minimum) or $800 per week.  The house is fully self contained like 
the cabins at the caravan park.  It is furnished and includes linen and tea and coffee making faciliƟes.  Three of the four 
bedrooms have queen sized beds in them.  The fourth bedroom is currently empty.  If you are looking for short term     
accommodaƟon for family or friends visiƟng Wandering then please go to the Shire website to book. 
 
hƩps://book.roommanager.com.au/wandering‐caravan‐park‐and‐pumphreys‐bridge‐camp/accommodaƟon/139905 

At the Ordinary MeeƟng of Council held on 20 October 2022,  Council adopted the following meeƟng dates for 2023: 
 

Ordinary Council MeeƟngs:    Special Council MeeƟngs: 
16 February 2023      23 October 2023 – to swear in newly elected Councillors 
16 March 2023      6 July 2023 – budget adopƟon 
20 April 2023 
18 May 2023 
15 June 2023 
20 July 2023 
17 August 2023 

       21 September 2023    Note:  Each mee ng commences at 3.30pm unless otherwise adver sed. 
26 October 2023 
16 November 2023 
14 December 2023 
 

COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2023 

WANDERING CAMP OUT AND FAIR 

 
CongratulaƟons to the Wandering Campout Out and Wandering Fair CommiƩees  as well as all the volunteers that helped 
make the weekend such a success!  It was great to see so many people visit our town and there was plenty of posiƟve 
feedback—bring on next year! 



Council Corner  

WORKS UPDATE 
 Winter maintenance grading of gravel roads has finished and summer grading will be ongoing over the next few 

months. 
 
 Road construcƟon work on the York Williams Road between Kelly Road and Carrabin Road will commence and be 

completed before Christmas 2022. This work will include vegetaƟon clearing along the road shoulder, formaƟon of 
table drains, placement of gravel and bitumen sealing. 

 
 Road side vegetaƟon works has finished on Grahams Road due to the summer months and potenƟal fire danger 

mulching has finished unƟl next winter. 
 
 ConstrucƟon of the new access ramp between the Wandering Community Centre  and the Oval has been installed and 

was finished by 21 October prior to the Wandering Fair with a lot of people using it on fair day. The Shire is awaiƟng 
railing and tacƟles to complete the job.  See photo below. 

 
 InspecƟon of the Wandering Bowling Green is showing no signs of damage since the subsoil drainage was installed. 
 
 The installaƟon of four water tanks for fire fighƟng purposes has been completed with fencing installed on all four 

tanks and fiƫng to mains water installed on the Moramockining tank. Signs for fire fighƟng purposes are to be         
installed. 

 
 Wandering Fire StaƟon upgrade ‐  the Shire has applied for addiƟonal funding for the project due to increased costs 

and has been approved by DFES. The Shire is hoping to have this project completed before June 2023. The plans can 
be viewed on our website. 

 
 The Shire has connected the Caravan Park dump point to the Caravan Park leech drain system so as to reduce pump 

out costs due to the increase use of this free liquid waste disposal for caravan  and camper van owners. 
 
 If you have any concerns with Roads, Parks or Shire Buildings please lodge a request by going to our website   

hƩps://www.wandering.wa.gov.au/forms/feedback‐form/6, contacƟng the Shire on 9884 1056, or use the camera on 
your phone to scan the QR Code below. 
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Shire of Wandering 
Public Notice Amendment to Fees & Charges 

 
Council wish to advise of the change to its Schedule of Fees & Charges in accordance with the requirements of 
s6.19 of the Local Government Act, 1995.  
 
The adjusted charges are the addition of charges as follows: 
 

1. The rental of 19 Humes Way, Wandering be set at: 

 $250 per night with a two‐night booking minimum; and 

 $800 per week 
 

2. The statutory fees from the Dog Act 1976 and Cat Act 2011 as follows: 
 

ANIMAL CONTROL (Legislated)  2022/2023 

DOGS 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Sterilised ‐ 1 year  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $20.00 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Sterilised ‐ 1 year (after 31 May)  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $10.00 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Unsterilised ‐ 1 year  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $50.00 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Unsterilised ‐ 1 year ( after 31 May)  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $25.00 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Sterilised ‐ 3 years  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $42.50 

Non‐Working dog ‐ Unsterilised ‐ 3 years  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $120.00 

Lifetime Registrations ‐ Sterilised dog or bitch  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $100.00 

Lifetime Registrations ‐ Unsterilised dog or bitch  Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee  $250.00 

Seizure of Dog  Excl‐GST  $90.00 

NB‐  Pensioners  entitled  to  discount  of  50%  of  above 
charges. 

Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee    

NB‐ Working  farm dog entitled  to discount of 75% of 
above charges (owner to provide proof of working dog 
status) 

Dog Regulations 2013 ‐ Statutory Fee    

All other  Statutory  Fee's as per Dog Act 1976 & Dog 
Regulations 2013 

     

CATS 

Cat 1 year ‐ No concession for Sterilisation  Cat Regulations 2012 ‐ Statutory Fee  $20.00 

Cat ‐1 year (after 31 May)  Cat Regulations 2012 ‐ Statutory Fee  $10.00 

Cat ‐ Three‐Year registrations  Cat Regulations 2012 ‐ Statutory Fee  $42.50 

Cat ‐ Lifetime Registrations  Cat Regulations 2012 ‐ Statutory Fee  $100.00 

NB‐  Pensioners  entitled  to  discount  of  50%  of  above 
charges. 

Cat Regulations 2012 ‐ Statutory Fee    

All  other  Statutory  Fee's  as  per  Cat  Act  2011 &  Cat 
Regulations 2012 

     

Misc Fees relating to Animal Control 

Cat Trap Hire Bond for max of 2 weeks  Excl‐GST  $150.00  

Replacement of Dog  or Cat tag  Per tag ‐ excl GST  $    5.00 

Surrender Fee Dog or Cat impounded  Excl‐GST  $50.00  

Seizure of cat or dog for adoption  Excl‐GST  $50.00 

Disposal/Destruction of cat or dog  Excl‐GST  $100.00 

Daily sustenance fee (pound) cat or dog  per day or part thereof ‐ Excl  GST  $ 30.00  

Yard Inspection Fee ‐ Restricted or Dangerous Dog  Excl‐GST  $ 50.00  

Application  Fee  for  keeping more  than  the prescribe 
number of dogs 

Excl‐GST  $100.00  

First Aid Treatment of any impounded animal  Cost Recovery    

   



 
3. The hire of items from the Wandering Community Centre as follows: 

 

 Hire of plastic/steel frame chairs from the Wandering Community Centre at a rate of $1.10 per 
chair for a hire period of three (3) days. 

 Hire of brown wooden/steel frame tables from the Wandering Community Centre at a rate of $2.20 
per table for a hire period of three (3) days. 

 Bond of $100.00 for any combination of chairs and tables. 

 If any chair/s or table/s are damage beyond repair or not returned the hirer will be charged the 
cost of replacement plus a 20% administration fee. 

 Endorse the statutory advertising of the 2022/2023 Fees and Charges for the Shire of Wandering 
effective 1 September 2022.  

 A bond of $100 is payable per hire period. 

 The hirer will be responsible for paying for any damaged items.  Replacement cost will be cost plus 
20% for each damaged item. 

 
 
Alan Hart 
Chief Executive Officer 
 



 

Landcare matters
Hotham-Williams sub-catchment update

We acknowledge the Noongar people as Traditional Custodians of this land and pay our respects to all Elders past and present

Edition 70
November 2022

NRM is the management of natural resources such as land, water, soils, plants and animals. It brings together land use 
planning, water management, biodiversity conservation and sustainability of industries such as agriculture, mining, 
tourism, fisheries and forestry.

W e e d  I D 
W o r k s h o p
What a fantastic event!
Local Landowners from the 
Hotham- Williams Catchment 
recently enjoyed a very informative 
and valuable information session 
on identifying local weeds, 
with the help of plant experts 
Bronwen & Greg Keighery. 
There were 20 participants with 
over 30 weed samples that were 
identified and discussed.
All participants received a copy of 
“Southern Weeds and their control”. 
Just two of the species 
identified on the day were:

 -

Thank you Darralyn Ebsar y  
At the PHCC AGM on 20 October our wonderful 
Darralyn Ebsary stepped down as PHCC’s 
Deputy Chair and Board member. 

Darralyn has been a long-time advocate for 
Landcare in Hotham-Williams, in her early role as 
a Natural Resource Manager, as a landowner and 
more recently as a member of the PHCC Board. 

Her on-going commitment to the Upper Catchment, 
her support for the team and her hands-on approach to 
restoring and protecting the area’s natural assets is highly 
valued. Darralyn is a true champion for the environment 
and has been an important member of the PHCC Board. 

With new upper catchment members of the 
Board Amanda Batt, Veronica Metcalf and Cr Rob 
Harris up and running, Darralyn felt confident 
that the upper catchment was in good hands 
and she could step back – but just a little. 

We know Darralyn will keep in touch with the team in 
the Boddington office and they look forward to her 
continued support and guidance along the way.

Thank you so much for all your hard work Darralyn – 
you’re fabulous and you have made a difference. 

 

L-R: Board Members Paddi Creevey, Caroline Knight, 
Darralyn Ebsary, Bob Pond and Marilyn Gray

Watsonia
Tufted herb that propagates from 
underground corms. Grazing 
provides effective control, as 
does cultivation to 100mm, if done 
after the old corm is exhausted 
and before the new corms form 
or the flower stem emerges.

Spear thistle
Herbaceous biennial with narrowly 
winged spiny stems. Mowing is 
only effective if done closely and 
multiple times throughout the year 
to prevent seed production. Manual 
removal is effective for small areas 
but make sure you wear gloves!



 

victoria.brockhurst@peel-harvey.org.au
www.peel-harvey.org.au

These projects are supported by the Peel-Harvey Catchment Council through funding from the Australian 
Government’s National Landcare Program and Environment Restoration Fund, Newmont Boddington, 

South32 Worsley Alumina and the Shires of Boddington, Cuballing, Wandering and Williams

Landcare matters
Hotham-Williams sub-catchment update

W o o d l a n d s  f o r  W i l d l i f e 
Recently we held a Woodlands for Wildlife Workshop in Dryandra Woodland 
National Park where Simon Cherriman presented to 29 interested local 
landholders and community members. Simon spoke about tree hollows, 
habitat loss and how nest-boxes can help wildlife in south-west Australia. 
We then had a guided nature walk through the woodland to learn how 
to identify tree hollows and look for animal traces, some of the old 
wandoo trees that we saw were like hotels for multiple bird species. 
We finished up the afternoon with a nest box building and installation 
demonstration from Simon, using re-used and recycled materials.

We were able to give away a copy of Simon’s book ‘Hollowed Out?, 
a medium mammal nest box and a numbat pin as door prices which 
were all well received. If you would like to learn more about Simon’s 
Re-cyc-ology project and order a copy of ‘Hollowed Out?’ or a nest 
box you can visit the website http://www.re-cyc-ology.com.au/

                                                           Investigating hollows in a Wandoo tree hotel  

Simon providing a nest box building demonstration             A Wandoo tree hotel    

C o m i n g  u p . . . .
Up coming events:
WA Feral Cat Symposium
13 - 16 February 2023

Register your interest or for more 
information visit https://wafcwg.org.
au/2023-feral-cat-symposium/ 

Gnarojin Community 
Garden Inc events: 
8 Hale Street, Narrogin WA 6312

Microbats!
Saturday 5 November 2022
Bat boxes and night walk
1.00pm - 4.30pm & 6.30pm - 8.30pm 
Bookings required & fee payable. Visit 
https://www.trybooking.com/CDHWY

Native bees!
Sunday 20th November 2022
Creating bee gardens & hotels
9.30am - 12.30pm 
Bookings required & fee payable. Visit 
https://www.trybooking.com/CDHDV

 

http://www.re-cyc-ology.com.au
https://wafcwg.org.au/2023-feral-cat-symposium/ 
https://wafcwg.org.au/2023-feral-cat-symposium/ 
http://www.trybooking.com/CDHWY
https://www.trybooking.com/CDHDV


For cancer information and support call 13 11 20                            
 

 

November is Lung Cancer Awareness Month 
 

Did you know? 

• Lung cancer is the third most common cancer affecting both women and men in 
Western Australia. 

• In 2017, 637 Western Australian men and 472 Western Australian women were 
diagnosed with lung cancer. 

Common symptoms of lung cancer include: 

• Coughing or spitting up blood (once or more) 

Or, for more than four weeks: 

• A new cough or change to your usual cough 
• Repeated chest infections 
• Becoming more short of breath, tired or lacking energy 
• Losing weight without trying 
• Pain in your chest or shoulder 
• Finding it hard to breathe or swallow 
• Not feeling hungry. 

If you have coughed up blood, even if it was just once, it’s important to tell your doctor, clinic 
nurse or Aboriginal health worker straight away. 

If you have had any of the other symptoms for more than four weeks, tell your doctor, clinic 
nurse or health worker. It doesn’t mean you’ve got lung cancer – often these symptoms turn 
out to be something less serious. But it’s important to tell your health professional and get 
checked out to be safe. 

If it is lung cancer, the earlier it’s found, the earlier it can be treated. 

 

Kaylor Andrews 

Wheatbelt Regional Education Officer 
Cancer Council Western Australia 

Kaylor.Andrews@cancerwa.asn.au 
 

Sid’s message – ‘Slip Slop Slap Seek and Slide’ It’s National Skin Cancer 
Action Week 21st – 27th November and with two in three Australians diagnosed with skin 
cancer by age 70, the action week is an important reminder to use sun protection and of the 
importance of early skin cancer detection for all Australians as we make our way into summer.  
It’s important to use the five forms of sun protection:  

Slip on sun-protective clothing, 

Slop on SPF30 (or higher) broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen, 

Slap on a broad-brimmed hat,  

Seek shade,  

Slide on sunglasses.  

A combination of these measures, along with getting to know your skin and regularly checking 
for any changes are the keys to reducing your skin cancer risk. Find out more about being 
SunSmart at SunSmart - Cancer Council WA (cancerwa.asn.au) 

 

mailto:Kaylor.Andrews@cancerwa.asn.au
https://cancerwa.asn.au/cancer-prevention/sunsmart/
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13 October 2022 

With Senior Regional Officer for the South West Annetta Bellingeri 

Renters experiencing financial difficulty 

As living costs rise, many tenants may find themselves in a difficult financial position and struggle 
to pay rent.  

We urge tenants who miss (or expect to miss) a rental payment to explain their situation to their 
landlord or real estate agent as soon as possible to hopefully avoid stressful breach notices, 
potential court action and even eviction. 

A landlord might agree to a rent reduction for a period of time, waive a payment or agree to defer 
payment over a longer timeframe while you get back on your feet.   

Your landlord’s willingness to help may depend on their own financial position and whether you’ve 
been a responsible tenant, however it could be in their interest to negotiate a solution.  

In shared tenancies, the landlord might let you assign the agreement to a replacement co-
tenant, or allow you to sub-let the property to another tenant to help share the cost.  

It is wise to avoid pay-day loans or buy now pay later schemes to pay your rent. They might look 
like an easy way out, but can make a difficult financial situation worse.  

If you have a periodic tenancy, you can provide 21 days’ written notice to terminate the 
agreement. Remember that it is usually easier to move from one rental into another, rather than 
try to find a new tenancy once court action or an eviction process has commenced.  

Should you fail to pay rent, a landlord can either issue a breach notice requiring you to pay the 
outstanding amount in 14 days, or a termination notice giving you seven days to vacate. A 
landlord cannot force you out of a property by changing the locks or tampering with the water and 
power supply.  

If you don’t pay all rent owing by the due date and don’t move out, the landlord must apply to the 
Magistrates Court for an order to vacate.  A tenant can ask the magistrate to delay the termination 
for 30 days if they’re likely to suffer hardship (such as being unable to find other accommodation). 

More information on housing stress is on our website at www.consumerprotection.wa.gov.au or 
contact us on 1300 30 40 54 or consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au 

<ENDS> 

 

http://www.dmirs.wa.gov.au/
http://www.wa.gov.au/
http://www.consumerprotection.wa.gov.au/
mailto:consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au
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20 October 2022 

With Senior Regional Officer for the South West Annetta Bellingeri 

Keeping up with the cost of living  

Times are tough for many Western Australians right now, so lots of households will be looking 
at ways to manage their rising living costs and keep on top of bills.  
 
To help consumers manage their living expenses, the Australian Securities and Investment 
Commission’s (ASIC) Moneysmart service has developed a cost of living ‘hub’ on its website.  
 
The hub contains information to help consumers make a plan, including how to prepare a 
budget to track where money is spent, prioritise what matters most and identify any expenses 
that can be reduced.  
 
With interest rates on the rise, some consumers may be concerned about meeting their 
mortgage repayments. Taking action straight away can stop a small problem from becoming a 
big one, so these consumers are urged to talk to their lender as soon as possible. The hub talks 
through the steps to apply for a financial hardship variation, which may involve changing the 
loan’s terms, or temporarily pausing or reducing repayments.  
 
Financial hardship assistance may also be available for those struggling to pay their rent, utility 
bills, credit cards, loans and insurance premiums, so these consumers are also advised to 
contact their providers sooner rather than later to discuss possible options.  
 
Further advice is provided on how consumers can save for an emergency fund to cover urgent 
or unexpected costs for things like car repairs, unexpected travel or an urgent medical bill.  

 
For those living on a low income, the hub provides guidance on what financial support is 
available, as well as exploring practical ways to manage costs, such as automating regular bill 
payments and paying large bills in smaller instalments.  
 
Consumers needing help to get debt under control and their finances back on track can talk to a 
financial counsellor, who can help prioritise bills and repayments. The National Debt Helpline 
provides a free, confidential financial counselling service on 1800 007 007.  
 
There is also advice on where to turn in a crisis for help with food, housing, bills and emergency 
support, plus a reminder that help is available via Beyond Blue on 1300 22 46 36 if financial 
stress is impacting on mental health.  

 
To explore Moneysmart’s cost of living hub, head to moneysmart.gov.au/manage-the-cost-of-
living 

 

 





Cardiovascular Awareness - 
How’s Your Pump and Pipes? 

BY THE REGIONAL MEN’S HEALTH INITIATIVE 
November 2022 

 
It’s no surprise that when we combine disease associated 
with the heart (pump) and blood vessels (pipes) it’s our 
biggest killer, largest health problem, and places a great 
burden on our economy and health system. This of course 
is without even considering the issues around grief, loss of 
function and care requirements that can also impact 
individuals and families. 
 
Cardiovascular Disease (CVD) is a major cause of death in 
our country. It kills one Aussie every 12 minutes and is 
responsible for causing one in four (26%) of all deaths. 
Someone is hospitalised for CVD every minute and those 
living in regional and remote areas, generally have higher 
rates of death from CVD than other Australians (Heart 
Foundation Aust). 
 
Why Pump and Pipes? If we think about a pump moving 
water through a series of pipes, over time sediment can 
slowly build up and slow the flow of water or even cause a 
blockage. Most blokes would understand this would result 
in the pump having to work harder which can cause it to 
eventually fail or blow a hose.  

This is no different to coronary heart disease which occurs 
through the build-up of fatty deposits (plaque) in the 
arteries that feed the heart. Narrowing reduces the supply 
of blood and oxygen to our heart and if this becomes too 
narrow it can cause angina (pain/discomfort in chest) or if 
a blood clot causes a complete block, then this can cause a 
heart attack. This is similar to when a clot occurs in blood 
vessels to the brain causing a stroke. 
 
Warning signs for a heart attack may include a single or a 
combination of symptoms such as pain, heaviness or 
tightness in one or more areas of the upper body, 
shortness of breath, dizziness or a cold sweat. 
 
If you think someone’s having a stroke the Stroke 
Foundation has come up with an easy to remember 
checklist referred to as FAST: 
• Face – Has their mouth dropped? 
• Arm – Can they lift both arms? 
• Speech – Is it slurred, can they understand you? 
• Time – Is critical, call 000 immediately. 
 
Factors that contribute to CVD include family history 
(which we can’t change) but some of the other risks we 
can manage by making healthy lifestyle choices are: 
• don’t smoke; 
• maintain a healthy diet; 
• do regular exercise; 
• reduce our alcohol intake (take a couple of days off a 
week); 
• monitor our body weight; 
• moderate our salt, sugar & fat intake; and 
• look after our mental health & wellbeing. 
 
It’s important we acknowledge that a lot of CVD is 
preventable, however it’s essential that we understand our 
individual risk factors that may impact on us developing 
diseases associated with our heart and blood vessels. 
The onset of other health issues such as diabetes, obesity,  
even erectile dysfunction can be an indicator that our 
pump and pipes could be under pressure. 
 
So, just remember like any good piece of machinery, there 
are some basic Operating Tips to keep things running at 
optimal performance! 
 

Gauge your guts - Regulate your risks - Move more – 
Make a service visit… Talk with your GP 

 

 

https://regionalmenshealth.com.au/category/podcast/
https://regionalmenshealth.com.au/
https://twitter.com/rmhi_4blokes


Cuballing Roadhouse Xmas Market Day  

Sunday 4th December 2022 

9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

• Sale of new and second-hand items welcome. 

• Hot food, coffee, face painting and live music. 

• Book Launch by John Robertson– local writer. 

• Giftware, lots of sale items, toys, T.V’s, kit goods available. 

• The Post Office will be open for posting off your Christmas gifts. 

• Lay-by on the day available for purchases over $100. 

• Stallholders welcome by donation only to our local fire brigade. 

Call the Roadhouse on 98836028 or Barry on 0427 080 081 for bookings. 

The Roadhouse will be doing food but strictly no fuel. 
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Wandering Collective
The

A range of local giftware and crafts available for

purchase at the Wandering CRC



The Wandering Crafters meet at the CRC weekly on Thursdays from
9am
New members welcome.
Come learn, come for a chat, or just come for a cuppa.

Room 7, Boddington CRC at the Old School, Bannister Road
Boddington.
Full Gospel Church. 9.30am Prayer, Main service 10:00 AM Sundays.
Includes Children’s church.
• Tuesdays fortnightly: Ladies group.
• Wednesdays at 10:30 AM. Bible Study, Study notes provided.
• Counselling and personal prayer  available.
• Contact Julie Naylor on 0436407763   Pastor Joshua Andrews on
0425410254
If you are thirsting for more from life, come and join a lively
Christian Community. 

Service on the fourth Sunday of the month @ 2pm
Any enquiries to
Clive Lindner on 9884 1535

COMMUNITY GROUPS

WANDERING CRAFT
GROUP

EMPOWERED NATIONS
CHURCH

ST MARTIN'S CHURCH
WANDERING

WANDERING LIONS

CLUB

Meet second Thursday of the month. 7pm at the Wandering Tavern

President - Peter Warburton - 0429 366 617
Secretary - Stephen Bullock - 0428 251 979

WANDERING CWA

Meet the third Wednesday of the month at 1pm at the Wandering

CWA Rooms on Watts Street, Wandering.

President - Jacqui Cornish - 0407 241 004

Fortnightly Social Card Making sessions - next session 12th August

from 9am.
For more information please contact Sharon - 0409 151 951

PUMPHREYS CWA

Meet the second Tuesday of the month at 9am at Pumphreys Bridge

Hall.

President - Raelene Warburton 0428 877 038
Secretary - Shirley Wasley 0427 988 702
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CONCRETE MIXING & SUPPLY
Any amount delivered

Also available:
Blue Metal

Narrow access Bobcat 
also with hole augur available

Grano available or DIP with our gear



Phone Andrew 0428 841 015 or 9884 1015
andrew.carstairs@bigpond.com

Photo by Shelley Brand

PATIOS            VERANDAHS           SHEDS           FENCING
GATES           WINDOWS FITTED            DOORS HUNG

ASBESTOS REMOVAL    
also TRAILER HIRE



Pingelly, Brookton, Wandering, Wickepin and surrounding areas. 



Phone/Fax 9887 0008

Keith 0417 958 141

KEITH THE MAINTENANCE MAN

GENERAL BUILDING & MAINTENANCE

Pty Ltd
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Trade in's, Reloading Gear
New & Used Firearms & Ammo

Firewood to keep you warm through winter
Vern Kealley     Mobile - 0427 880 671

DL 9994013

WANDERING FIREARMS
& FIREWOOD
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L I O N S  M E E T I N G
7PM |  THURSDAY 17TH

6 P M  |  T H U R S D A Y  9 T H  J U N E

9AM |   TUESDAY 8TH
P U M P H R E Y S  C W A  M E E T I N G

3.30PM |   THURSDAY 17TH
C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G

2PM  |   MONDAY 28TH
H I S T O R Y  M E E T I N G @  C R C

10AM  |   EVERY MONDAY
V I R T U A L  V I L L A G E  A C T I V I T Y

C O M M U N I T Y 

C A L E N D A R
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1PM |   THURSDAY 17TH
W A N D E R I N G  C W A  M E E T I N G
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